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Up & Coming: 
 
Monday 9th:  
• Breakfast Club 
Tuesday 10th: 
• Breakfast Club  
Wednesday 11th: 
• Pop Up Café (Lunch only) 
• Cross Country (After lunch) 
• P & C AGM 
Thursday 12th: 
• Breakfast Club  
Friday 13th: 
• Pop Up Café (Lunch only) 
 
Monday 16th: 
• Breakfast Club 
• Primary GRIP Leadership  
Tuesday 17th: 
• Breakfast Club  
Wednesday 18th: 
• Pop Up Café (Lunch only) 
Thursday 19th: 
• Breakfast Club  
Friday 20th: 
• Pop Up Café (Lunch only) 
 
 

(Times are subject to change, 
please check emails to ensure 
you have the latest link) 
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Principal’s Message 

It was lovely being able to welcome our staff, students and 
families to Term Two at Bundarra Central School. I would 
particularly like to welcome our new students and their 
families to our beautiful school. Welcome to Mr Justin 
Stewart who has been appointed to our new Deputy 
Principal position. Mr Stewart has a wealth of experience in 
working as a deputy, head teacher, high performance 
sports coach and teacher in metropolitan, rural and coastal 
schools. He will be an asset to the school and we are looking 
forward to his leadership at Bundarra Central School. 
 
The first two weeks have been engaging and busy. It was a 
source of pride to see our students marching in the ANZAC 
parade in honour of those who have served and the fallen. 
The Honourable Adam Marshall, MP Northern Tablelands 
and Mr Stewart Berryman, long time friend of BCS and 

representing Inverell Sub Branch RSL club committee, joined our school and community last 
Friday in our ANZAC service. The students, led admirably by our Captains Paige Vickery and 
Shanae Gleeson, demonstrated respect and reverence of our ANZACs. Mrs Jenny Dezius moved 
us all by sharing her family’s story of Uncle Mick Dezius whose ultimate sacrifice for our country 
was his life when he perished at Changi Prisoner of War Camp. Mrs Dezius showed the 
students the World War 11 Honour Roll which proudly displays many family names from 
Bundarra Central School. Hannah Palmer shared her experiences of the Premier’s ANZAC 
Memorial scholarship admirably.  

 
Congratulations to the Principal Award recipients, Sophie Riley, Robyn Fox, Macklin Groth, 
Kadie O'Grady, Andrew Fox and Paige Vickery, all exemplary students who exhibit our PBL core 
values. Well done to all the students who have received awards this week.  
 
Today is a sea of pink and white as we walked to raise awareness and money for Breast cancer 
research and support. This initiative by the Student Leadership Body was inspired by Mother’s 
Day. Wishing all our Mums, Step-Mums Grandmothers, Aunties and our special women in our 
lives a wonderful Mother’s day on Sunday.  
 
Mrs Jennifer Cox 
Principal 
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Deputy Principal Message 

Firstly, I would like to acknowledge and thank the staff, students, and community for their 
warm welcome starting in a new school. Being appointed Deputy Principal at Bundarra 
Central School I am privileged to become part of a community and value the importance of 
community engagement to form strong connections with families. I am highly passionate 
about public education and understand the significant role that not only educators play but 
the important role parents and the community play in shaping and challenging students to 
provide strong educational opportunities for all students at Bundarra Central School to ensure 
they become valuable members of society. 
 
I have had the privilege to work across many great schools across NSW with the Department of 
Education including Sports High Schools as a Director of Sports and Deputy Principal. During 
this time I have worked with NRL clubs to develop and coach elite-level junior players providing 
strong sporting and educational framework that enables them to reach both their academic 
and sporting goals. I am looking forward to empowering students at BCS with this experience 
and challenging every student through strong teaching and learning and collaborative 
partnerships across the school. 
 
I am looking forward to meeting all parents, friends, and community members over the 
coming term and working collaboratively with you to ensure the school vision is embedded in 
our strategic directions. 
 
Regards 

Mr Justin Stewart 
Deputy Principal 

An amazing experience for our Hospitality and Food Technology students as they got to work in the 
Sydney Royal Easter Show Rural Students Cafe and were lucky enough to meet Princess Anne and 
catch up with our local MP Adam Marshall. The girls did an outstanding job representing Bundarra 
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Primary News 

Welcome back to Term 2. We welcome new students into Primary. Regan Bates joined K/1/2 in 
the second last week of Term 1. Lilly-May and Deklan Graham have joined 3/4 and Lolah 
Ridgewell joined 5/6 to begin Term 2. We welcome their families to Bundarra. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
A huge thank you to the K - 6 students who represented the school with respect at the ANZAC 
service last Monday. Teachers were very proud of our students. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 and Year 5 students have been preparing for the NAPLAN assessments to be held 
during Week 3. It is important for students to attend everyday unless they are ill and that they 
are not late to school. Please ensure that your children are well rested for each day and that 
they have had a good healthy breakfast with a calm household prior to arriving at school.  
 
The Primary Student Leadership Body and Year 6 Students are looking forward to 
attending the GRIP Leadership Conference on Monday 16th May 2022 with  
Mrs Dezius. They are looking forward to mixing with leadership groups  
from other schools. This is a confidence building conference which  
enables students to return to school and participate in leadership  
activities and meetings. 

 

The cooler weather leads to children wearing different clothing and then having to take 
jumpers off when it is warmer so please ensure that they are labelled with names and 
encourage your children to place them in their bags so they are not lost. Broad-brimmed hats 
are still required and school-coloured items are to be worn on normal school days.  
Finally, thank you to the parents and carers for returning notes to school for the upcoming 
events as promptly as you have.  

 
Mrs Vicki Light 
Assistant Principal 
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Years 3/4 got to check out their hens set up today, as 
they will have the responsibility of looking after the hens 
throughout Term 2  

Primary Students have been busy making their mum's, 
Step-Mum’s and Grandmother’s day gifts that are extra 
special 

Primary News 
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NAPLAN 2022 

Tuesday 10th May 

Period 1/2 Year 3 Writing (paper) -Year 5 Writing 

Wednesday 11th May 

Period 1/2 Years 3 and 5 Reading - Year 7 Writing 

Period 3/4 Year 9 Writing 

Thursday 12th May 

Period 1/2 Years 3 and 5 Conventions of Language - Year 9 Reading 

Period 3/4 Year 7 Reading 

Friday 13th May 

Periods 1/2 Years 3 and 5 Numeracy - Year 9 Conventions of Language 

Periods 3/4 Year 7 Conventions of Language 

Monday 16th May 

Period 1/2 Year 9 Numeracy 

Period 3/4 Year 7 Numeracy 

Tuesday 17th May 

Catch up tests 

Wednesday 18th May 

Catch up tests 

Mr Richard Sowden 
Head Teacher Teaching and Learning 

Secondary News 
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Our Term began with an excellent representation of Secondary students at the ANZAC march 
on Monday the 25th of April. All the students are to be congratulated on their presentation and 
the respect that was shown during the march and the ceremony. Our Student Leadership Body 
spoke very well with a particular mention to Hannah Palmer who gave a speech about her 
experience with the ANZAC scholarship from December. 

Saturday the 30th of April the students that are attending Wingham Beef Week with the two 
steers were given the opportunity to participate in an intensive morning where they handled, 
lead, washed and groomed the steers. I would like to thank Tim Light for the running of this day, 
the students gained many valuable skills. These two steers have been in preparation and will be 
taken to Warialda Show on Saturday the 7th of May to be paraded. The students will also be 
attending Friday afternoon for the Junior Judging. 

Wednesday the 4th of May the Team from BATYR ran a short course with Stage 5 students 
around the mental health of young people. It was a valuable session, and the students could not 
wait to show off their calf to the team from Canberra and Sydney. There have been some exiting 
events with many more to come. The school participated in a Mothers day stall and a walkathon 
fundraiser for breast cancer on Friday the 6th. NAPLAN will commence on Tuesday the 10th of 
May and will run across Week 3 with catch up sessions to happen in Week 4. The school cross 
country is scheduled for Wednesday 11th May in the afternoon at the Sport and Recreation club, 
later that afternoon the P&C will host their AGM in the school Library. It has been a very busy and 
engaging start to the term which was evident on Thursday when we were able to celebrate so 
many achievements at Assembly. 
 
Mr Hayden Sims 
Head Teacher, Learning and Wellbeing  
 
 

Secondary News 

On Saturday 30th April 2022, students participated in a cattle 
workshop with Tim Light. Our students got tips on how to wash 
and groom, tie up cattle safely and how to judge and parade the 
steers. A huge thank you to Tim for giving up his time to help 
our students  
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NAPLAN – 
information for parents 
and carers 

2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Why do students do NAPLAN? 

NAPLAN is a national literacy and numeracy 
assessment that students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 sit in 
May each year. It is the only national assessment all 
Australian students do. 

 

As students progress through their school years, it’s 
important to check how well they are learning the 
essential skills of reading, writing and numeracy. 

 
NAPLAN assesses the literacy and numeracy skills that 
students are learning through the school curriculum and 
allows parents/carers to see how their child is progressing 
against national standards and over time. 

 
NAPLAN is just one aspect of a school’s assessment 
and reporting process. It doesn’t replace ongoing 
assessments made by teachers about student 
performance, but it can provide teachers with additional 
information about students’ progress. 

 

NAPLAN also provides schools, education authorities 
and governments with information about how education 
programs are working and whether young Australians 
are achieving important educational outcomes in literacy 
and numeracy. 

 

Your child will do the NAPLAN 

tests online 

Schools are transitioning from paper-based to 
computer-based assessments. Most schools will 
complete NAPLAN tests online in 2022. All Year 3 
students will continue to complete the writing 
assessment on paper. 

 
Online NAPLAN tests provide more precise results 
and are more engaging for students. One of the main 
benefits is tailored (or adaptive) testing, where the test 
presents questions which may be more or less difficult 

depending on a student’s responses. 
 

Tailored testing allows a wider range of student abilities 
to be assessed and measures student achievement 
more precisely. A student’s overall NAPLAN result is 
based on both the number and complexity of questions 
they answer correctly. Your child should not be 
concerned if they find questions challenging; they may 
be taking a more complex test pathway. 

What does NAPLAN assess? 

NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that 
students are learning through their regular school 
curriculum. 

 
Students sit assessments in writing, reading, conventions 
of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and 
numeracy. Questions assess content linked to the 
Australian Curriculum: English and Mathematics. 

 
All government and non-government education 
authorities have contributed to the development of 
NAPLAN test materials. 

 

To find out more about NAPLAN, visit nap.edu.au 

 

Participation in NAPLAN 

NAPLAN is for everyone. ACARA supports inclusive 
testing so all students can participate in the national 
assessment program. 

 

Adjustments are available for students with disability 
who have diverse functional abilities and needs. 

 
Schools should work with parents/carers and students to 
identify, on a case-by-case basis, reasonable adjustments 
required for individual students with disability to access 
NAPLAN. Adjustments should reflect the support normally 
provided for classroom assessments. 

 
To help inform these decisions, you may consult the 
NAPLAN public demonstration site, the Guide for 
schools to assist students with disability to access 
NAPLAN, or our series of videos where parents/carers, 
teachers and students share their experience of using 
NAPLAN adjustments. 

 

In exceptional circumstances, a student with a disability 

that severely limits their capacity to participate in the 

assessment, or a student who has recently arrived in 

Australia and has a non-English speaking background, 

may be granted a formal exemption. 

 
Your school principal and your local test administration 

authority can give you more information on adjustments 

for students with disability or the process required to 

gain a formal exemption. 



 

10 



 

11 

BUNDARRA CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 

BUNDARRA ANGLICAN CHURCH 
 

 

PH:  6723 7410 
 

 
Sunday Service 9.00 am 
 

COUNTRY WOMEN’S 
ASSOCIATION 

COURT STREET, BUNDARRA 
 
 PRESIDENT - 6723 7181 
 SECRETARY - 0412279109 
 TREASURER - 67233 476 

 
MEETINGS 2ND WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 1PM 

ALL WELCOME 

For help and professional advice - all stock marketing techniques - saleyards -
over the hook - in the paddock - Auction Plus 

 

C. L. SQUIRES & CO 
Stock. Property. Real Estate 
PHONE 6722 2588 

 

Terry Pyne 0447 231 411   Tom Oakes 0409 901 930 
Robbie Bloch 0409 191 229  Phil Hurford 0428 233 260 

BUNDARRA LIONS CLUB 
Meet every 2nd & 4th Thursday of the month at 7.30pm.   

 

New members always welcome. 
Bundarra Lions Club supporting 

the local community 

Enquiries: Gary Richey 67237256 

 

BUILDING CONTRACTOR 

JOHN LAYTON (LIC 42384) 

 

* New Homes  

*  Extensions 

* Sheds  

* Concreting  

*  Built-in Wardrobes & Kitchens 
 

Phone 6723 7323 or 0428 453 121 

BUNDARRA SPORT &  
RECREATION CLUB LTD 

Phone 6723 7110 

• Golf  

• Bingo  

• Raffles 

• Member Draw  

• Meals & Special Occasions 
• Open Friday & Sunday Nights 

Commercial Hotel 

Bendemeer St, Bundarra 
 

Proprietor:  Ruth Deaves 
 Phone 6723 7106 - Fax 6723 7162 

 

 Great  Budget Counter Meals    *   Beer Garden 

 Budget Accommodation             *   BBQ Area 

 Good Friendly Service 

 5 Beers  to choose from  (All on Tap) 

 

 

Community College 
Northern Inland 

Inverell  -  Tania 02 6721 3656 
Barraba  -  Sue    02 6782 1662 
www.communitycollegeni.nsw.edu.au 

 

For work, for leisure, for income, for pleasure 

BUNDARRA AUTOMOTIVE 
STEVE GROTH 

10 Bendemeer Street 2359 
Bookings essential ring…. Helen   67237154 

 
Full Mechanical, modern vehicle service, tyres, wheel alignments, 

balancing, Blue, Pink, Green Slips, 
Fully accredited Licensed Workshop (Lic No; MVRL49022) 

 

                 
 
 

YOUR ‘LOCAL’ STOCK & STATION & REALESTATE AGENT 
LIVESTOCK: ALL CATEGORIES VIA SALEYARDS, 

AUCTIONS PLUS, OVER-THE-HOOK OR PRIVATE SALES. 
JUSTIN WILLIAMSON LIC# 1427300  

PH 02 6723 7434 FAX 0267237347 MOB 0428 252 404 
Email: williamsonruralmarketing@bigpond.com 

www.williamsonrural.com.au 

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more information. 
 

0267237102 

http://www.cwaofnsw.org.au/home/home.do


 

  

BUNDARRA CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

JR & JG DEZIUS Pty Ltd (Jeff Dezius) 
Builder Lic No. 235963C 

 

“Marla”  
Uralla Road 

Bundarra 2359 

 

Phone 6723 7205  Fax 6723 7400 

Mobile 0418 236 614 

 

Contract Fertilizer Spreading and Spraying 
……………………………………………………………………. 

 Fertilizer spreading all types including lime, manures 

 Boom spraying 24m boom 

 GPS guidance 

 Computer controlled 

 On farm loading with Bobcat includes scales 
 

………………………………………. 
 

CR & JM Turner: 6723 7214  or 0427 237 214 

Your local Landcare office.  
We are a non-profit, 
community owned 

organisation, offering a  
free service to the community. 

 

www.gwymaclandcare.com.au 
 
 

Country Fair Complex, Sweaney Street, Inverell 
2360 

Phone: 6721 1241 
email: admin@gwymaclandcare.net.au 

•  Solar Power 

•  Electrical Contractor 

•  Air-conditioning and 
    Refrigeration 

•  Solar Pumps 

•  Solar Hot Water 
Stephen Prosser www.sapphirecitysolar.com.au 

 6722 2345 58 Oliver Street, Inverell  NSW  2360 

 
 
 

Visit us at 101 Queen Street, Barraba or 
www.babesinthebush.com.au 

Phone: 02 6782 1303 

BUNDARRA GENERAL STORE 
 
PINK FLAMINGO CAFÉ AND GIFTS 

“The Top Shop with the Lot” 

Community Postal Agency 9am - 3pm 
    (Mon - Fri) 
Open 7 days Phone 6723 7101 

11-13 Bendemeer Street, Bundarra, NSW 2359 
Phone:026723 7100      
Fax: 02672307000 
Mobile: 0408017068      
Email: bundarra@mcgregorgourlay.com.au 
      

Local Painter 
Ken Jones 

For quality, affordable, reliable 
painting service contact: 

Ken Jones 
3 Bendemeer Street 

Bundarra 
Phone 0415744510 for a quote. 

ABN: 27126367457 
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